
 

 

October 28, 2024 
 
The Honorable Tim Anderson 
Secretary of the Senate 
State House, Room 058 
Springfield, Illinois 62706 
 
The Honorable John Hollman 
Clerk of the House 
420 State House 
Springfield, Illinois 62706 
 
Dear Secretary Anderson and Clerk Hollman: 
 
 Pursuant to section 1300.30(b) of the Illinois Attorney General's Procurement Rules (44 
Ill. Adm. Code § 1300.30(b) (2024), last amended at 42 Ill. Reg. 13585, effective June 29, 2018), 
the chief procurement officer (CPO) is required to file a report with the General Assembly no 
later than November 1 of each year that shall include, at a minimum, an annual summary of the 
information reported to the CPO with regard to contracts necessary to prepare for anticipated 
litigation. 
 
 Attached is a summary of sixty-three FY2024 contracts that were exempt under section 
1300.30 of the Attorney General's Procurement Rules.  The summary includes the name of each 
contractor, a description of the supplies or services provided, the total amount of each contract, 
the term of each contract, and an acknowledgment that each contract was exempt from the Code 
and the Attorney General's Procurement Rules, per the approval of the Counsel to the Attorney 
General's designee, Chief Deputy Attorney General Brent Stratton. 
 
 If you have any questions or require additional information, please advise. 
 
      Very truly yours, 
 
 
      
      Christina Huddleston 
      Chief Procurement Officer  


